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Dear Parishioner

Malawi–Twin has now been in existence for one year.   A lot has happened in this time and it now seems appropriate to review the project.   Five newsletters have been issued, crammed with information and you could be excused for forgetting some of this.   The writer certainly has!

The committee who oversee the twinning consists of six members: Judith Bogie (Hadlow), Colin Bullen, Emmanuel Di Bona, Brian Wilkins, Mary Woodhouse and Peter Wells who acts as co-ordinator.   All are available to discuss any topic or handle queries, but Peter is more accessible during the day, either by email or telephone on Tonbridge 358324.   

Malawi is a small landlocked country on the eastern side of southern Africa.  Because it lies low, the southern half, with which we are twinned, is prone to flooding for half of the year and is very hot for the other half.

We currently have four links:

Fr. Nazario manages the Nsanje Spirituality Centre which is a junior seminary.   The boys attend after completing secondary school, to test out their vocation.   They have an eight month course aimed at human development and practical education before joining the senior seminary.   He also assists in the local parish.

Fr Felix is the parish priest of Nsanje, which is a very large parish of over 21,000 catholics, attending Masses in over twenty local churches.   He is alone and relies heavily upon Fr Nazario for help.   

Fr. Emmanuel is Rector of the senior seminary at Mchinji with responsibility for 118 students.   They attend for four years prior to their ordination.

Fr Boniface was Rector of the senior seminary at Limbe when the twinning started.   He has now been promoted to Vicar General of his Archdiocese and is hi Archbishop’s right-hand man.   He will feature in the next Newsletter.
The Twinning has two main aims: to establish a friendship with Christians in a poor country and to give financial help in the most significant way possible.   The friendship has already seen fruit because we have helped the parishioners in the parish of Nsanje and the priests and students of the two seminaries.   Our CWL have written to the CWO(CWL) in Nsanje and received a reply.   

How has the money been spent

Fr Nazario has written to tell us how he and Fr Felix are each spending their £500.   He is carrying out urgent work to the seminary house.   He writes: 
I will put new gauze wire in all the windows, put a veranda on one side and this will be like the main entrance.   These will be a safety measure for mosquitoes.   The veranda will help reduce the number of mosquitoes entering the house and then the inside walls will be fumigated to kill those mosquitoes that enter.   I also need to fumigate the floor against the termites that have already damaged the roof.   I hope this work will be done before I come to Tonbridge.   The burglar bars have been fixed already on the three main doors to the house, and you can assure the parishioners that I am now feeling safe at night and thus can even dream!

He had already told us that the priests’ houses and seminaries are particularly prone to being raided by gangs of thieves.   They seem to think that the churches and clergy are vulnerable and have money lying around.

Fr Felix is arranging to complete the building of an area church at Mangani (referred to in last month’s Newsletter).  This building was partly erected some time ago but could not be finished off because funds were not available.   There will be two doors made and fitted; a concrete floor will be laid and an altar and brick benches built.  The walls will be rendered with concrete and then whitewashed.   The local community will assist the builders in collecting water, sand and bricks and anything else needed of them.   Photographs were taken before the work started and more will be taken on completion.   These will be sent to us.   

Fr Emmanuel has told us of three urgent projects, which need funding.   These are repairs to his buildings and supplying bicycles for his students to visit the sick and elderly, as part of their ministry.  We do not yet know how he intends to spend the money sent.

The Money raised to date is almost £5,000.   When we consider the amount of money given for so many projects much nearer to home, we should thank God for the generous reception  our parishioners have given to the Twinning.

So far, we have sent only £1,500, but this figure will be increased within the month.   Payments have been delayed because we had asked the priests to give us an indication of the projects where we could help.   The information has been very slow in coming.   This is surely because of the extreme difficulties the priests are in at present; caused by the famine and related social problems.   

Events so far have included a Bring & Buy by the Rainbows, a Fun Evening by the Scouts, Keep Fit by the mums from St Margaret Clitherow and a Quiz Night.

Forthcoming Events include a Christmas Appeal in September/October and a Barn Dance on 23rd November.   

Apart from planned events, gifts from groups and individuals have continued to come in.   This has been a very important source of income and we pray that it will continue.   

Please be generous; our friends in Malawi have so little.   Just a small gift from you will go a very long way.   We have already provided a church!

We expect Fr Nazario to have lots more to share with us, including photographs, when he arrives with us in the next few days.
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